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The April 26, 2017 meeting of the Wildlife Resources Committee was called to order by 

Chairman William Bagwell.  

 Chairman Bagwell called on Aaron McWhorter, Chairman of the Wildlife Resources Committee.  

 Mr. McWhorter called on Dr. Tina Johannsen, Programs Operations Manager for the Wildlife 

Resources Division, to present the proposed amendments to Hunting Regulations, Pertaining to 

Migratory Bird Regulations, Chapter 391-4-2.  

 Dr. Johannsen stated that under the Migratory Bird Treaty Act, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 

(USFWS) is the primary authority for regulating migratory birds. She further stated that the USFWS 

annually establishes a framework (opening and closing dates, maximum season length, and maximum 

bag limits) within which the states must set their migratory bird hunting seasons. She added that these 

frameworks are developed with the input of state wildlife agencies and are informed using biological 

population, harvest, and habitat parameters.  

 Dr. Johannsen stated that our proposed waterfowl hunting season dates are within the 

frameworks provided by the USFWS. She further stated that our proposal maximizes hunting 

opportunity within the approved frameworks. She added that she plans to request Board adoption of 

the enclosed proposals today.  

A motion was made by Mr. Watt, seconded by Mr. Evans and carried unanimously that the 

Committee recommend that the Board adopt the Resolution to approve the proposed amendments to 

Hunting Regulations, Chapter 391-4-2, as presented. 

Mr. McWhorter called on John Bowers, Chief of Game Management of the Wildlife Resources 

Division, to present the proposed amendments to Hunting Regulations, Chapter 391-4-2, Fishing 

Regulations, Chapter 391-4-3, and General Regulations, Chapter 391-4-9, as presented.  

Mr. Bowers stated that these are housekeeping changes that affect numerous chapters within 

the Department of Natural Resources Rules resulting from the passage of House Bill 208. He further 

stated that the first item is that the permit requirements for hunting deer with dogs had reference to a 

dog-deer hunting license, which will be removed as a result of the statutory changes from House Bill 

208. He added that with the pursuit of bears with dogs on Wildlife Management Areas, Management 

Area trout stream rule, and Public Fishing Areas – there were references in those rules to a Wildlife 

Management Area license, which is no longer a license per House Bill 208.  

Mr. Bowers stated that the last change involves the Georgia Outdoor Recreation Pass, which 

was adopted several years ago by the Board, and created a pass for non-hunting or fishing related 

activities that occur on Wildlife Management Areas, Public Fishing Areas, and other designated sites. He 

further stated that with the changes from House Bill 208, it will become the WRD Lands Pass, which will 

be required for everyone 16 years or older. He added that anyone who has a hunting, fishing or combo 

hunting and fishing license is exempt from the WRD Lands Pass.  



Minutes – Wildlife Resources Committee 
April 26, 2017 
Page 3 
 
 

Mr. Bowers stated that these changes are responsive to public input. He further stated that he 

would return in June seeking action on these proposed amendments.  

 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  


